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JANUARY 2007
UPCOMING MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*               Board of Directors
                                   January 16, 2007                       March 13, 2007




       April 17, 2007


    June 12, 2007




       July 17, 2007

          September 11, 2007




    October 16, 2007


December 11, 2007

*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 68th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:
    On page 3 of this newsletter we have attempted to briefly describe some of the 2006 accomplishments that your civic league made during the last year.  I encourage everyone to review that list because I think it was quite an undertaking.  There is still much, however, that has not been done and, thus, let’s look forward to what we still need to tackle as we enter 2007 and beyond…

     In 2007, our city will commemorate the 400-year anniversary of the First Landing and first permanent English settlement with the Boardwalk History Fest 2007 from April 26-29, 2007.  We have secured Mr. Cameron Kitchin, Executive Director of The Contemporary Arts Center, as our featured speaker at our January general membership meeting.  To compliment the 400-year anniversary, Mr. Kitchin was instrumental in bringing the Magna Carta, Emancipation Proclamation, Declaration of Independence and the first draft of the U.S. Constitution exhibit to Virginia Beach from March 20 through June 18, 2007.  As our speaker he will illustrate the importance of that exhibition together with our History Fest 2007 celebration in a PowerPoint presentation I’m sure you will enjoy.

     In addition, the Beaches & Waterways Commission has asked us to consider a dune crossover proposal for oceanfront homeowners; we continue to monitor the 61st Street Pump Station Project; we are close to a vote on the R5R zoning amendments and other issues that space does not permit me to discuss here.  We will update you on these and many other issues at our January 16, 2007 general membership meeting.







John W. Wilson, Jr.
HIGHLIGHTS FROM DECEMBER 12, 2006 BOARD MEETINGS:
Zoning:   Dave Jester reported that the revised R5R amendment with all related calculations and diagrams has been presented to representatives of TBA and the Planning Commission, and it meets their approval.  A PowerPoint presentation is being prepared for an upcoming special NVBCL general membership meeting. 
It will then be presented at a public meeting for all affected neighborhoods, and finally to City Council. 
Streets, Parking, Utilities:  David Grochmal and John Wilson reported on the current status of 61st Street Pump Station.  According to Phil Rhoers, in order to supposedly save $500,000 the City is recommending that they locate the majority of the below ground system in the city right of away adjacent to the property owned by Norman Scruggs.  The typical above ground small colonial-type pump station will be erected in the median between the feeder road and Atlantic Avenue as others along Atlantic Avenue at 49th, 59th, 63rd, 71st and 78th Streets.   There will be a public meeting at the A.R.E. on January 24, 2007, at 7:00 p.m.  The City will send notification of meeting to residents between 55th and 64th Streets.  The Board unanimously agreed that they will support the City’s recommendation.

Oceanfront, Beaches & Recreation:   Ron Pearson reported that in the final 2006 budget Congress did not approve funding for sand replenishment or the 79th Street pump station.  It was noted that the City and Sheriff’s Department are in the process of clearing the excess sand off beach access walkways caused by the last several storms.  

Additionally, Witt Sessoms of the Beach & Waterways Commission recently notified John Wilson of the Croatan civic league’s request to create walkway access from oceanfront residents’ properties over the City sand dunes to the beach and requested our position on the matter.  After the Board discussed said issue at length, Mary Gentry made a motion to notify the City that the NVBCL Board opposes the recommendation of building any structure and/or walkway encroaching on the City’s right of way involving oceanfront sand dunes.  Said motion was seconded by Ceceila Soscia, and then unanimously approved by the Board.  John Wilson will draft a letter to Mr. Sessoms notifying him of our opposition and advising that the matter will be presented for a formal vote at the January 2007 general membership meeting.

Other Business:
Poop Scoop” Boxes:  Concerning the additional boxes and signs for the median access roads, the City’s Traffic Engineering Dept. will not allow them to be attached to the existing “no parking” signs.  Instead, they would need to be erected on a separate pole in the median halfway between each block.  A motion was made by Ron Pearson and seconded by Sam Arrington to donate $750 to the SPCA to help fund the cost.  After much discussion in opposition of any additional signs in the median said motion was not passed by the Board, and the issue will be brought up at the January general membership meeting.

Nomination for CCO Banquet:   Each year the Virginia Beach Council of Civic Organizations (CCO) has a banquet to honor and recognize citizens that have contributed greatly to our neighborhood and city.  This year’s nominee from the NVBCL is our Vice President, Mr. Dave Jester.  Did you ever wonder… who was responsible for working with the City and Mary Reed Barrow to install “poop scoop” boxes at beach entrances?  Dave was.  Who has spent countless hours designing, procuring, installing and maintaining our flags along Atlantic Avenue?  Dave has.  He also hosted and co-chaired our Zoning R5R committee for the proposed zoning changes, served on the Zoning Review Committee (ZRC) as well as on our Board of Directors as Vice President.  It takes a lot of volunteer hours from numerous and generous North End residents to keep our civic league running smoothly.  No one is more deserving of this honor than
Dave Jester.
NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:
HIGHLIGHTS OF 2006 NVBCL ACCOMPLISHMENTS
     We are proud to highlight and summarize the civic league’s 2006 accomplishments.  We think you’ll agree this was a great year and all the more reason to encourage all your friends and neighbors to become members.
1.  Billy Almond and his committee have worked diligently on a new R5R amendment all year.  There is joint consensus on this proposal between the Zoning and Planning Departments, the Tidewater Builders Association, and the development community.  The complete amendment proposal is posted on our website.  We now have the first meaningful changes necessary to help preserve our beach residential character.
2.  New red square flags indicating dangerous surf or water bacteria contamination will  be erected every five blocks (42nd – 87th Streets) as deemed necessary by the City.  This is a great improvement in overall beach safety for all North End residents and their friends.
3.  Billy Almond has volunteered to be NVBCL’s representative at Resort Advisory Commission meetings.  We now have a voice on changes proposed in the resort area.
4.  Flags were proudly displayed on each block from Memorial Day through Labor Day.

5.  “Poop Scoop” boxes were installed at beach access entrances; our first step to help end feces pollution by dog owners.
6.  Both the newsletter and website now have a new look and carry more up-to-date    information.

7.  NVBCL membership has increased by 25%.  We have not had to raise our dues and our overall cash position improved in 2006.
8.  Illegal signs in the public right-of-way (median) and handbill distribution were reduced dramatically in 2006.
9.  NVBCL has the ear of the City regarding the 31st Street improvements and has made an impact on the overall design.

10.  The annual neighborhood party has become a successful event with good participation.

11.  Quick and successful resolution of the location & construction of the 61st Street Pump Station Project – which could have been detrimental to a number of homeowners in that area.

12.   Drainage and flooding problems in the 47th Street area finally work and have helped a number of North End families in that area.
PUBLIC HEARING ABOUT 61ST STREET PUMP STATION
     There will be a public meeting at the A.R.E. on January 24, 2007, at 7:00 p.m. concerning the location and construction of the 61st Street pump station.  The City will send notification of meeting to residents between 55th and 64th Streets.  All residents are encouraged to attend this meeting.  Please refer to the “Streets, Parking & Utilities” section on page 2 for further details.
BOARDWALK HISTORY FEST ON APRIL 28, 2007

     In conjunction with the Boardwalk History Fest, the North Virginia Beach Civic League along with Meg’s Swimwear and Echoes of Time will sponsor a “History of Swim Wear – From Bloomers to Bikinis” with many models being residents of the North End.  Some old suits will be on loan and others will need to be made; volunteers will do the sewing.  We are looking for volunteers to assist at our booth to distribute information about the civic league, Princess Anne Hills, old houses, etc.  If interested in assisting, please contact Mary Lee Harris at 428-0737 or maryleeh3@verizon.net. 
OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2007
Officers

President:      


John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed Road
491-8953      

Vice-President:   

Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street

437-1677

Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street

425-0883
Executive Vice-President:

Rosanne Adams 
368 River Forest Road 
434-0754

Directors

Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 

422-9522

Streets. Public Safety & Utilities:   David Grochmal
219-A 68th Street
422-1511

Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront Ave. 
428-6634

Budget, Assessments &Taxes:    
Holli Wachtmeister 
209 43rd Street

425-7644

Beautification:    

Polly Tuck 

508 Wilder Road
437-8745

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 

422-6151

Hospitality:


Mary Gentry 

5504-A Dawson Road 
328-5412

Area directors

42nd – 49th Streets:   

Kimberly Goold 
311 49th Street

428-7537

50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street

428-0902

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street

422-6151

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street

422-5204

80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 

212 84th Street

428-1514

Crystal Lake:           

Polly Tuck 

508 Wilder Road
437-8745

Directors at-large








Mark Chase 


111 57th Street 

491-1729

Mary Lee Harris 

216  55th Street 

428-0737

Luke Newcomb 


118 76th Street

428-5446

Bob O’Connor


204 52nd Street

428-0902

Cecelia Soscia 


215 67th Street

428-2384

Jim Spruance 


200 78th Street 

425-1225

Martin Waranch


111  66th Street

491-3343

Princess Anne Hills Civic League

President:   Scott Beck

452 Goodspeed Road
428-0602
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Last Year Dues Paid:   
DON’T FORGET OUR NEW WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG
WHERE ALL YOUR QUESTIONS GET ANSWERED.


